Faculty Senate Information Technology Committee

February 24, 2009

Attendance:

Nigel Ward, Chair, Virgilio Gonzalez, Ken Pierce, Mary Duffy, Jose Hernandez, Paulo Pinheiro Da Silva, Sunay Pasole, Lisa Weber, Miguel Sifuentes, Marian Manciu.
1. Minutes. The minutes from the last meeting were approved. There is now a WIKI, for the committee, where the minutes will be posted.
2. IT (Sunay Pasole):
Blackboard/WebCT.

It is rumored that there is faculty concern about the migration to Blackboard. There has been discussion about it for some time, there shouldn’t be any problems with the migration. There are 63 courses in WebCT, 33 have been migrated to Blackboard. WebCT will run parallel with Blackboard until the fall. There are 273 fully online courses, 300 (+) hybrid courses and 460 technology enhanced courses (not counting multiple sections. The biggest users are Engineering, Education and Nursing. Sunay will provide a breakdown by college. The official notice will go out in March.
Survey.
There have been 48 responses. Of those, 24 provided information about themselves. The survey will go out to students next week. A final report will be presented to the faculty senate in April 2009. 
Focus groups will be held after the end of the student survey. Faculty and staff will be in separate focus groups from UTEP students. 

Ken Pierce volunteered to organize and categorize the faculty/staff responses. 

3. Next Meeting.  
The next meeting will be on Thursday, March 26th, at 11:30 AM. 

The meeting is tentatively scheduled for the Engineering Annex Conference Room, the chair will confirm location.
The April meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 23rd at 11:30 AM. The chair will let us know where.
9. Adjourned: The meeting was adjourned at 12:30 PM.

